Staff Council Meeting

June 16, 2005
Attendees:  William (Butch) Beavers, Bridgett Garner, Susan Glasso, Sue Jeffreys, Brad Peeden, Angie Pickens, Sandra Poole, Stephen Putman, and Debbie Thornton.

Absentees:  Dana Burbank and Audrey Mitchell. 
The meeting was called to order at 9:05 a.m. by Brad Peeden, Chair. 
Agenda:  Approval of the agenda was unanimous. 

Minutes:  Minutes from the last meeting were unavailable. Approval was tabled until next meeting.
Welcome: Brad welcomed new member, Susan Glasso, to the Council.  He gave appreciation and recognition to Debbie Thornton, past President, for her diligent efforts on behalf of the Council during her term. He also recognized Sandra Poole and thanked her for her work in conjunction with Debbie on the updating of the By-Laws.
Old Business: Brad shared a letter from President Cale concerning remission for On-Line Graduate Courses, which stated Staff will be able to take these courses.  The letter also stated that the revisions in the By-Laws would be presented to the Board of Trustees in their September meeting.

Modifications that were being considered for the Strategic Committees of Shared Governance were discussed. The Staff and Service Employees’ Personnel Handbook Committee has been dissolved. Functions of this committee will be handled by the Faculty/Staff Welfare Committee.

The Staff Recognition Issue was discussed. President Cale would like for the University to observe this recognition of staff with some cash awards. Ideas about how to establish the criteria for these awards was discussed. Stephen and Sandra are going to research and check other universities that might participate in this type program.
The status of compensation for over-time was discussed. And some additional benefits for staff were discussed in the area of remission of fees. 

Vacancies on the Council were discussed. Requests for staff members to fill these vacancies have been made with no response. An announcement of vacancies will be sent to areas with vacancies again with a request for staff members to represent their areas on the Council.
New Business: The suggestion was made that a letter of appreciation for the closing of the University for Christmas Holidays be sent to President Cale on behalf of the staff. 
Dates for future meetings:

July 21—10 a.m. in Collier Library





August 18—9 a.m. in Collier Library





September 8—9 a.m. in Collier Library





September 13—10 a.m. in the Board Room with President Cale





October 20—9 a.m. in Collier Library





November 17—9 a.m. in Collier Library





December 15—9 a.m. in Collier Library

The meeting was adjourned at 9:45 a.m. The next scheduled meeting is July 21 at 10:00 a.m. in Collier Library.
Minutes respectfully submitted by Sue Jeffreys. 

